ROUND MOUNTAIN WATER AND SANITATION DISTRICT
RESOLUTION NUMBER 2021-12

A RESOLUTION TO ESTABLISH A MORITORIUM ON WATER AND
WASTEWATER TAP AVAILABILITY EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2022

WHEREAS, since 2016, the Round Mountain Water and Sanitation District (District) has
been actively pursuing replacing the existing wastewater treatment plant (WWTP) originally
installed in 1975, and

WHEREAS, the existing WWTP is past its useful life span, undersized, critically overloaded
and is subject to a Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE)
compliance mandate, and

WHEREAS, a proposed replacement WWTP design has been completed and approved by
CDPHE. However, the installation and operation costs of this new WWTP are far beyond the
ability of the District to finance, forcing the District to search for a more affordable and
effective wastewater treatment method, and

WHEREAS, the District has no known time frame of when the current WWTP will be
replaced, and due to the critical overloading of the existing WWTP,

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE
ROUND MOUNTAIN WATER AND SANITATION DISTRICT, COLORADO THAT:

Effective January 1, 2022, the District will place a moratorium on the sales of water and
sewer taps that will remain in effect until the day construction commences of an approved and
financed replacement WWTP.

ADOPTED, this 16th day of December 2021
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Charles Bogle, Chafrman

ATTEST:
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Steve Lasswell, Vice Chair




